
16.7.2021

Dear Parents and Carers,
Well we have finally reached the end of the school year. It has been a challenging 12 months 
for everybody, especially the children. I have to say, their resilience, determination and spirit 
has been incredible!! They are a credit to you. 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your incredible support through COVID. I 
know how frustrating it has been  for you, testing, isolating, social distancing, masks and online 
learning, the list goes on! Thank you for your patience and understanding, it is very much 
appreciated. 
You will still be able to contact school through the support@holyfamily.oldham.sch.uk email. If 
you need support please let us know and we will do our best to help. More information will be 
sent out at the end of August for the children’s return in September.  The staff and I would like 
to wish you all a very happy, relaxing and safe holiday. Take care and stay safe. 
Stay safe and take care. Mrs Booth

Covid19:
School will continue to support PHE with Track and 
Trace over the first weekend of the holidays, until the 
guidance changes. We are asking parents to contact 
school immediately to inform us if your child tests 
positive for COVID. This will allow us to identify contacts 
of the child and inform them of the date that they need 
to isolate to. It is only by working together that we will 
bring the infection rate down.
You can contact school on:
support@holyfamily.oldham.sch.uk
Thank you for your support with this. 

Nursery Places 2021-22:
We have  a few nursery places
Left for September 2021.
4 full days are available for children accessing the 
15 hour provision. This means your will be getting 
1.5 extra days FREE! A full 5 days are available for 
those children entitled to the 30 hour code. 
Please contact
support@holyfamily.oldham.sch.uk

We live, learn 
and love in 

His way.

Class of 2021
We would like to wish our Year 6 class 
a very fond farewell. We have loved 
watching you grow over the last 7 
years. We are all very proud of what 
you have achieved and the resilience 
you have shown. Good luck as you 
continue on your journey as you move 
onto secondary school. 
Please take the time to watch the Year 
6 assembly. Click here.

Usually at the end of the year, Year 4 would 
perform to parents to show what they have learnt 
in their clarinet lessons. Unfortunately, due to 
COVID, we were unable to host this in school, so we 
have recorded the children playing and singing. 
Please click on the links to watch the performances.

Thank you and a fond farewell to:
Mr Ingham, who has been with us as a 
teaching assistant for the last 3 years. We 
wish you well as you move onto Teachers 
Training. Good Luck!
Miss Collins, who has been with us since 
October covering Mrs Smith’s maternity 
leave. Miss Collins will be taking up a 
permanent job at another Oldham school.
They have been a great asset to our Holy 
Family Team and will be greatly missed. 

Many families are still finding themselves in 
need of a little extra support. Please contact 
supply@holyfamily.oldham.sch.uk should 
you require a food parcel. We will do our 
best to support you. Continue reading!!!
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School Uniform:
Please ensure that your child has a full 
school uniform in September. A full 
school uniform gives your child a sense 
of belonging and makes them part of 
the school community. 
The uniform consists of: 
• A sky blue polo shirt
• Grey trousers/skirt
• Burgundy school jumper (please note we 

have a new logo, these can only be 
purchased online or from Wyndsors)

• Grey socks and black school shoes.

On PE days we will be asking the 
children to come to school in their 
SCHOOL PE Kits:
• A sky blue T shirt
• Burgundy school jumper
• Burgundy PE shorts
• Black/grey plain jogging pants
• Trainers ( preferably black)

It is essential that the school PE kit is 
worn in September for PE. 
Click here for more information.

We live, learn 
and love in 

His way.

Today we have had our annual award ceremony! It was 
very difficult for the teachers to chose!
Please see below for the award winners.

Progress Award
Nursery - Alfie Ingham
Reception - Israel Olagunju
Year 1 - Mighty Oiwoh
Year 2 -Kaiden Ward
Year 3 - Zina Aghaunor
Year 4 - Mason Bird
Year 5 –Abigail Bladzcy

Resilience Award
EYFS – Ruby Ward
KS1 – Freya Wheatcroft
KS2 – Isabelle Ogden

Maths Award
EYFS – Michelle Munkhdavaa
KS1 – Bela Ayine
KS2  - Emily Renshaw

Writers Award
EYFS – Freya Flanagan
KS1 – Tilly McGuik
KS2  - Kylan Weir

Performer of the Year  Award
KS1 – Lucas Melcam
KS2  - Aiden Costigan and Ava Campbell

Father Michael’s Art Award
Danny Garside

We Live, Love and Learn in His Way Award
Nursery – Reesie Benyon
Reception – Olivia McGhee
Year 1 – Olly Hackin
Year 2 –Amelie Roczniak-Gulzar
Year 3 – Lexi-Mai Coop
Year 4 – Dariice Manson
Year 5 –Samara Roczniak-Gulzar
Year 6  - Poppie Wilkinson

School Dinners:
Whilst many schools across Oldham 
have increased the prices of school 
meals ( to £2.55), we have managed to 
keep our prices at £2.40. The school 
meals are delicious and  nutritious. 
Please note that children moving into 
Year 3 will no longer receive universal 
free school meals. School meals will 
have to be paid for or you can apply for 
Free School Meals by clicking here.

Breakfast Club will start at 8.15am 
on Monday 6th September. Prices 
remain at £1 a session. 

Thank you to Mrs Fotheringham and Year 
5 for organising our American Day. The 
raffle raised £180.
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